
 

 

 

15th August 2024 

Dear Parents 

I am delighted to share with you the outstanding results of our Sixth Form students in their A 

Levels, some of whom have been with us since the Preps and Pre-Preps.  

A total of 26% of all grades were A* and 59% of all grades were A*-A. This is a simply 

tremendous achievement and a testament to the hard work and dedication of our pupils as 

well as the unwavering bespoke support from our staff.  In addition, 82% of all grades were 

A*- B and 97% of grades were A*- C. 

These results, together with the students’ personal achievements, have enabled them to 
progress to some of the country’s leading universities, including multiple successes at 
University College London (UCL), the University of Exeter, and the University of Leeds. 

Students will study a variety of subjects from Computer Science to Drama, Law to Journalism 

and over 90% of our students are going to their first-choice university.  

Today has been a day of celebration as we have joined with our outgoing Year 13 students 

and their families to enjoy their success. Special mention must go to Julia Szewczyk, Megan 

Ransome and our former Head Girl, Marija Vincic, who achieved all A*/A grades.    The 

students were in great spirits, feeling both relieved and proud after the anxious wait of the 

past few months.  Darya Abassi Gomez (heading to UCL to study Global Humanitarian 

Studies) summed this up by telling staff that she “loved the support given at school,” feels 
“so proud of what I got in my subjects” and is clearly looking forward to starting her degree. 
After graduating, Darya wants to work on sustainability projects internationally.  What an 

inspiration! 

There were also outstanding results in several individual subjects and congratulations must 

go to the following departments which achieved all A*/A grades: Art and Design, Chemistry, 

Computer Science, Drama, Psychology, Spanish and Russian. 

 

Our mission statement is loud and clear when it says that ‘Our Girls will Change the World’ 
and our wonderful Year 13 leavers are prime examples of young women who embrace all 

that learning can offer.   

 

I am deeply proud to be a part of all of our students’ educational journey and I wish them all 
a wonderful future as they embark on their university careers. Congratulations to them all! 

  

With best wishes 

Mrs C Macallister BA ACA 



Headteacher 


